Dear Council President Mosby, Mayor Scott and City Council representatives:

Heathbrook is a small neighborhood in North Baltimore which straddles the eastern corner of precinct 27-047 and the northwestern corner of precinct 13-002. Currently our neighborhood contains the boundary line between the 7th and 14th Council Districts, and the Mayor’s proposed redistricting map would move precinct 27-047 to District 6. I am writing to you in opposition to this change.

Heathbrook works closely with our neighbors in the surrounding communities of Hoes Heights, Medfield and Rolden to improve the lives of our residents, and it’s already challenging to navigate which Council rep, Councilwoman Ramos or Councilman Torrence, is responsible for any particular issue that comes up. We have worked hard to develop a good relationship with Councilman Torrence's office, and moving this precinct from District 7 to District 6 will set us back on several ongoing issues that his office is helping us address. Furthermore, we fear our residents would not get adequate representation if we are politically lumped in with larger nearby neighborhoods in the 6th district like Roland Park. While they are our neighbors, we have more in common and work more closely with Hoes Heights, Medfield and Rolden; it would be much easier to advocate for our collective needs if at the very least the current boundaries are maintained. 

I realize one of the goals of redistricting is to ensure that each Council District has roughly the same population. Precinct 27-047 has a population of 1,780. When I look at the interactive map of the new boundaries, I see that a few council districts are around or slightly above 43K, so keeping our precinct in District 7 would not kick those numbers much higher than a redistricted District 2, for example. Therefore, I see no benefit to moving precinct 27-047 to District 6.

Baltimore City Council has enough on its plate that it is in your interest to empower community associations to be the most effective they can be in managing and communicating the needs of their residents. Council President Mosby and Mayor Scott should want our labor to be as productive as possible, and the way this precinct move would further hamstring our advocacy efforts should be obvious. We are small neighborhoods and we need to work together with minimal obstacles to meet our common goals; please don't make this unpaid work, which sits on top of many other obligations and claims to our time, more difficult than it needs to be. 

Sincerely,
Jennifer A. Jarvis
President, Heathbrook Community Organization
4326 Evans Chapel Rd. 
Baltimore, MD 21211
heathbrookcommunity@gmail.com

